
	St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Meeting

	Date: February 7, 2021

Presiding:  Fr. David Lemburg
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:



Location:   St. George’s Parish Hall

	Attending: Fr. David Lemburg, Debbie Shumans (clerk), Ed Reames, Pat Leslie (Treasurer) Claudia Griffis, Beth Vickers, Sheila Meredith, Cam Mathis, Evelyn Reierson
Absent: 

Guest(s):


	Call to Order
	Fr. David called the meeting to order. Minutes will be reviewed when we are able to meet again in person.  

	Agenda Items
	· Fr. David sent an e-mail to share information about making our contacts.  Some like to be contacted by e-mail, phone, or text.  Find out how your assigned parishioners like to be contacted.  If you do not get ahold of them or get no response.  Please contact Fr. David and let him know.  Also, let Fr. David know if you identify any pastoral issues.  Encourage all to keep their contact information current including the birthday complete with year.  This will help when we make our next printed directory.  Flock notes requires verification when the first message is received.  We are in the transition period to move to Realm for communication and away from Flock Notes.  
· Fr. Craig is going to see Kim Manigault today.  We need to keep her in our thoughts and prayers.   Fr. Craig and Fr. David will make sure that she has appropriate regular contact.  
· The Vestry meets the 1st and 3rd Sunday of each month.  The 1st Sunday is a “touch base” meeting and the 3rd is the busines meeting of the Vestry.  These are always at 11:30 a.m. following the Coffee Hour.  

· Ash Wednesday plans.  Omitting the physical touching of ashes during this time has been recommended.  Over the last 3,000 years traditions were reviewed.  Traditions have changed over times.  Ashes from Palm Sunday have come to be used.  It was suggested that ashes be provided for individuals’ access if desired, but not be distributed by the priest.  Fr. David will impose ashes on himself as he broadcasts mass.  Lenten meditations will be shared for our use if desired.  We may resume Bishop Logue and Victoria’s book that we began last year.  
· Shrove Tuesday pancake supper – Fr. David and Carey Griffis will discuss the possibility of a drive through dinner where all food is take-out.  More information will follow.  

· Memorial Donations for the departed can be made through the website.  Legacy Accounts are being developed for those who would like to give from their estates when they pass.  A list of items that the church would be grateful to have donated will be established in the event a family would like to choose one for their memorial money to go for. 
· Louise Richards knee surgery was successful and she is at home and doing well.  She would appreciate calls.  Jean Pollard also had surgery and is still in the hospital.  Fr. David has visited with them face-to-face as well as Laura and Ben Mayes.  Pat Cataldo is well and Autumn has had a baby.  All are doing well.  Audrey Clark is in assisted living and Fr. David continues to try to make contact.  She is in Savannah Squares.   



